FINHAM   RESIDENTS   ASSOCIATION

www.finham.org.uk


Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held on Monday 28 January 2013. 
Present:
	Committee Members:
	Bob Fryer, Geoff Sewards, Peter Barclay, Kathy Boulton, Ann Bush, Alan Elliott, Angela Fryer, Anthony Dalton, Graham and Joyce Reynolds and Colin Salt.

	Councillors
	Cllr Crookes

	Police:
	PCSO J Steed

	Guests
	John Archer (SGRA) and Leroi McLawrence

	Apologies:
	Cllr Blundell and Cllr Sawdon


1) Guest Speaker

Ms Esther Peapell:  Forthcoming Changes in NHS – Local Concerns and Needs

Ms Peapell explained that all GPs in Coventry and Rugby will become partners in the local Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) which will decide where the funding from the Government (£500m) would be allocated, depending on need.  Patients should notice no change, possibly an improvement, in the services provided.  It is hoped that residents would volunteer to join a panel to provide feedback. 

Bob Fryer took the opportunity to raise the problem some residents are experiencing getting samples to the surgery in time for the daily collection.  Ms Peapell offered to investigate the situation.


2) Minutes

The Minutes of the previous meeting were taken as read and approved.


3) Matters Arising


a) Item 8 – Councillors’ Report (Gateway Project)

Cllr Crookes pointed out CCC had approved only those parts of the Gateway Project which came under the Council’s jurisdiction.


b) Fast Food Outlet – Green Lane

These premises have a licence to operate until 11.00 pm.  The extraction system has not yet been camouflaged as required.  Cllr Crookes agreed to investigate this.


c) JCBs using Crossway Road

Colin Salt reported that the JCBs are still using Crossway Road.  Cllr Crookes to investigate.

4) Police Report

Although burglary figures for the Ward had not changed over the year, figures had risen recently following two incidents.  Other crime statistics were stable or down.

5) Correspondence

Residents were invited to attend the CCC Annual Budget Consultation.

6) Treasurer’s Report

£
Coventry Building Society
11,976.06

HSBC
378.79

Total (including Kings Hill Fund £1,399.21)
12,354.85

7) Rounds Report

Alan Elliott stated that there had been no change since the previous meeting.


8) Councillors’ Report

There was nothing to report.

9) Roads and Footpaths

Cllr Crookes offered to follow up his request that the footpath in the vicinity of The Greylands/St Martins Road be repaired as nothing has been done to date.


10) Planning Applications

No additional planning applications had been received since the previous meeting.

11) Buses

As discussed at previous meetings, the 9C bus route is not being supported.

The 9 bus route now has an earlier start time on Sundays (commencing 27 January).

Since the introduction of the new bus service, Library staff have noticed that visitor numbers have fallen.  Centro have been asked to include a stop on the 9 route at the former terminus, by the Library.
12) Any Other Business

a) Finham Primary School

i) Volunteers are required on Saturday 2 March at 9.00 am to dig over a small piece of land for a proposed vegetable patch to be cultivated by the children.

ii) One of the blue planters located around the area which the children had planted up had been stolen.  However, it was spotted by a resident and PCSO John Steed collected it and returned it ready for replanting.

b) CCC Core Strategy

The Inspector, Mr Robert Yuille, wishes to investigate whether the planning condition relating to contact with other authorities has been met.  There is a meeting, which is open to the public, on 1 February at CCC to discuss this.

c) Gateway Project

As stated in item 3a above CCC has approved the section of the Gateway Project which comes under its jurisdiction.  WDC have not yet decided whether to approve it.

d) Accidents

There had been an accident on the Finham island during the recent bad weather.

e) Severn Trent

Severn Trent are to liaise with residents concerning the changes in processing method which they are undertaking at the Finham site

f) Age Friendly Conference

Bob Fryer and Graham Reynolds attended the above conference where useful contacts were made.

g) Brentwood Avenue Dispute

There is ongoing concern over continued development on a property in Brentwood Avenue.  Cllr Crookes has been asked to assess the situation.

h) Parish Council

It was decided to include a Parish Council ballot paper with the AGM documents which will be circulated to residents.  Also to place a supply in the Library.

13) Date of Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Monday 25 February 2013.
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